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Board meeting 

 The board meeting was called to order at 

7pm. The following topics were discussed 

for presentation to the membership. 

A plan for stocking the Hot Rod Café. We 

have secured a discount from Crocetti’s 

market. Insurance reduction in cost for 

insurance. Porta Poti cost. Plaques and 

flyers, cyber insurance for credit and debit 

card use, also a startup cost estimate fir 

the Hot Rod Café. There was a quorum, 

meeting was adjourned 7:30p   

     

     

     

     

     

      

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

    

 

 

 

 

 

Members meeting 

President Ferron called the meeting to 

order at 7:30pm, a quorum of 18 members 

were present. After the pledge of allegiance 

and club prayer, the recording secretary 

and treasurers report was read. Both were 

approved by the membership. Topics 

discussed at the board meting was 

presented to the membership. Our 

insurance company has agreed to sponsor 

this year’s cruise nights giving us a deep 

discount in our premiums. We have to buy 

cyber insurance in order to use debit and 

credit cards. The insurance protects the 

membership in the event we are hacked or 

suffer a cyber attach. The costs for the 

Porta Poti’s have increased for this year.  
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Next meeting Thursday May 4th 

  Newsletter contributions send to 

Jack dacey, jdacey6108@comcast.net 
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Members meeting (cont.) 

The plan to set up and stock the Hot Rod 

Café, was discussed. The board urges the 

membership to sell sponsor plaques and 

sponsor ships to help off set the operating 

costs for this year’s season. John Griffin 

suggested creating a sheet that could be 

handed out explaining plaques and 

sponsor ships including pricing. Chad 

Ferron volunteered, thanks Chad. 

Plaques and sponsor ship costs were then 

discussed and approved.  

Sadly John Ferron Sr. announced Fred 

Morrison’s wife passed away.  

Using the front row of the parking lot was 

discussed. This will free up more room 

and our cruise will be more visible to 

passersby. Some had the opinion was the 

front row was too close to the street 

attendees may not want to park there. 

This was tabled at least until the annual 

show. 

Parking was also discussed. Buddy 

Hayden has heard concerns from 

attendees that they could not park where 

they wanted. Pros and cons were 

discussed. Directed parking is meant to 

make a maximize use of our space and 

better organize the parking spots. As in 

the past, if people want to park together, 

they can be accommodated. 

John Ferron Sr suggested a sign saying 

spectators welcome should be displayed. 

The sign may bring in more spectators and 

help increase Hot Rod Café and T shirts 

sales. Could be a banner placed at the 

front of our lot advertising music, food and 

spectator’s welcome. 

Formalizing our by-laws and additional 

suggestions for by-laws was 

recommended. Tabled for later this year. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm. 

Our first cruise on April 13th was a 

success. The decision to except credit and 

debit cards worked well. The new D.J. 

energized the crowd, he even sold a 

sponsor ship. The weather defiantly was a 

contributing factor. It felt more like an 

August night rather than a typical April 

night. It was the first one I remember that 

we weren’t freezing to death.  

 

  

Waverley electric car manufactured from 

1898 to 1915 in Indian.  

 

 

 

New Tesla Model 3 fully electric car 
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